
 

 

 

Cupboard to Creativity 2023 

Aug Update. 

Hi Everyone, 

Our weather is warming up here in Qld, in fact we are desperate for good rain as our    
country is very dry now, animals are struggling to find good feed, tanks and dams are getting 
lower and summer is looming as a severe fire time — already there have been fires not far 
from our farm. I hope where you are you are safe & well. 

Aug was another busy month for me, a mix of family times and 
working, including  4 days teaching at the Indigo Niche retreat 
at Maleny, I had been creating 2 brand new workshops for the 
retreat “ Design Your own Unique Quilt” and Zoom in on Details, 
Textures & Trims” and put the finishing touches to them the 
day before it was held:) 

I had finished a smaller sampler                                               
for the retreat, and a new lap quilt, Quilter’s path.  

The layout for Quilter’s Path was included in the workshop     
as a handout sheet, and the blocks in the sampler were all in 
the workbook as ideas for inclusion in some of the projects. 

As it turned out we melded the 2 workshops together over the 
four days and I was pleased with the plans that were created 
and the mixture of techniques we explored to bring them to 
life. I intend to keep the 2 as one workshop, as they interlink 
so well. 

Many projects are still a work in progress, and I look forward 
to updates from the ladies as they advance their ideas. I had a 
lovely time—Thanks to Sue & the lovely group of ladies. 

 

My Challenge piece for August is the start of 
another project with intention of it being    
another new workshop when completed.  

It will be a mixed technique project and so far is only in the early stages, 
so watch out for more news on that later. 

I hope you all had a great month playing with “Between the curves”, and I 
look forward to seeing what you create with Spirals. 

Take Care 

Jan P 


